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Streamlined Industrial User Permit (IUP) Review Process 

After meeting criteria outlined below, a permit writer will be approved to submit permits for the 
Streamlined IUP Review Process.    Programs employing at least one approved permit writer and 
meeting all of the other specified requirements will be considered “Approved”.  If staffing changes occur 
the Program may be required to go through the approval process again. 
 
In order for a permit writer to be approved, he/she must attend the Division Industrial User Permit 
Writing Workshop.  After successful completion of the class, the permit writer must submit at least 3 
permits for Division review.  If no major errors are identified then the permit writer and the program are 
approved for the streamlined IUP review process.  All permit writers are encouraged to attend the 
workshop, however participation in the streamlined IUP review process are voluntary. 
  
Approved programs may issue permits and submit them to Division as follows: 

Submittal Dates:  New permits shall be submitted at least 30 days prior to the effective date.  
Renewed and modified permits shall be submitted upon issuance. 
New Permits:  Submittal must include the IUP application, allocation table, copies of the most 
recent on-site inspection, the written permit and IU transmittal letter.  All new permits will 
receive a full review by Division staff.  The submission may be made electronically in PDF form or 
by mail.   
Renewed Permits:  Submittal must include the IUP along with a checklist indicating the date the 
IUP application was received, the date the allocation table was updated, and the date of the 
most recent on-site inspection.  These items do not have to be included in the submittal.  The 
checklist will also ask if there have been any changes to the SIU name, IUP number, pipe 
number, limits or treatment units and if the permit deviates significantly from the State model.  
The checklist must be signed by the approved permit writer.  The submission may be made 
electronically in PDF form or by mail. 
Modifications:  Submittal must include all modified permit pages along with a checklist 
indicating if there have been any changes to the SIU name, IUP number, pipe number, limits or 
treatment units.  The checklist must be signed by the approved permit writer.  The submission 
may be made electronically in PDF form or by mail. 
 

The permit writer’s approval to submit permits through the streamlined permit review process will not 
expire.  If new regulations or language are implemented which require the permit writer to update their 
knowledge or skills, the Division will inform the permit writers and provide an appropriate period of 
time for the permit writers to attend a refresher workshop. 
 
The Division reserves the right to review any IUP submitted by an approved program at any time.  If this 
review indicates there are concerns with any of the items in .0917 (f), the program will be notified at the 
time of the review and will be expected to make any needed corrections within the specified time 
frame. This review may take place outside the typical 30 day review period.   
 
The Division may revoke a permit writer’s and Program’s approval for cause.   


